ERNEST AND DARLENE BAUSERMAN

Missionaries to Canada

March / April 2003

Dear Praying Friends,

Spring has sprung here in Sudbury area. We are now having daytime temperatures in the 50's and the nights are in the 20's and 30's. The ice is all gone from the lakes (except for some around the edges in the mornings). It will still be a few weeks before we'll be able to plant anything, as deeper down, the ground is still thawing. We are seeing buds and leaves beginning to come out on some of the trees. PRAISE THE LORD FOR WARM WEATHER!!! In the ministries here, we've had our first two youth meetings at PIBC...one in March and one in April. There were 15 young folk present the first time and 11 the second time. 3 of them made professions of faith at the end of the 2nd meeting. One of the girls is the daughter of S (she was mentioned in the last prayer letter). S came to PIBC for the first time Sunday night with her other two children!

G has moved to Toronto for a job, and I no longer have a daily contact with P. We've received 10,000 John and Romans...8,000 for PIBC and 2,000 for VIBC. We so grateful for the \$125 that has come in to help in this huge project. May the Lord richly bless you dear folk for your sacrifice to reach Canadians with the Gospel.

If you would like to help out with the cost of these, please send donations to World Wide New Testament Baptist Mission and mark it for the "John and Romans Fund" for Missionary Ernest Bauserman. Your financial help will be greatly appreciated.

One of the men in VIBC has taken a job driving a transport and will be away from us for several weeks at a time. Please remember him and his family in prayer. His name is Warren.

We pray the Lord richly blesses you as we continue to work where He has placed us in the vineyard...

For the Glory of God

Ernest and Darlene Bauserman